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Comments: I am against NPS and USFS proposals to eliminate bolts and anchors in climbing areas of National

parks. These come at the same time that legislation to protect the legal and conditional use, placement, and

maintenance of bolts and other fixed anchors is making its way through Congress. The bipartisan Protecting

America's Rock Climbing Act and America's Outdoor Recreation Act moved through their respective committees

with unanimous support in 2023. Please don't adopt rules that will result in costly equipment removal just to then

write new rules that allow these climbing safety devices to be reinstalled. It limits safe climbing options and

increases the cost of climbing when Americans can least afford it.


